
Red River Ramble  

Meet Director Notes  

The Red River Ramble is one our premier NTOA orienteering events. I personally think it has 

some of the most interesting terrain of all of our meets with the lake, flowing streams, and 

spectacular terrain with ridges, hills, many cliffs and deep creeks, different vegetation, etc This 

year's event should be fun with Wayne Chaffin being our course setter and trying to take us 

around different areas - while trying to avoid the high water levels in the lake and the 

creeks/streams. One important note - The fee to go onto Camp All Saints has increased this year 

to $5.50 per person AND the camp is requiring us to charge those fees for EVERYONE who 

comes onto the camp whether they orienteer or not. I.e. we will have to charge for everyone 

who comes into the camp - whether bus driver, parent, coach, or meet worker, etc. I'm going to 

eat the difference between the camp entry fees and what we budgeted into our competition fees 

for this season (so we can use our existing NTOA.com registration program as is) - but we are 

going to have to charge all the non-participants a $5 entry fee (we will eat the 50 cents just to 

make collecting the fees easier at registration). We will have someone stationed at the entrance 

to count how many people are in each car and how many are orienteers and how are non-

orienteers. We ask that after you drive in that you then pay for the non-orienteers at the 

Orienteering registration tent. There is plenty of parking but you may have to search for a space. 
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